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Dear Rob Rayner, 
 
RE: - REQUEST FOR INFORMATION UNDER THE - FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 
2000 
 
Further to your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act, received by 
Rochdale Council on 12th February 2025, please see the below response in relation to your 
queries: 
 
Request 
Please could you confirm: 
 

1. Which local authority-maintained schools in your council area currently contain 
asbestos, and 

 
RESPONSE 
 
The following local authority-maintained school within Rochdale Borough Council which have 
had asbestos-containing materials identified via Asbestos Management Surveys are as 
follows: 
 
Alkrington Primary 
All Souls CE Primary 
Ashfield Valley Primary 
Belfield Primary 
Boarshaw Primary 
Bowlee Park Primary 
Brimrod Primary 
Broadfield Primary 
Brownhill - Darnhill site 
Brownhill - St Albans House 
Brownhill - Saxon Hall site 

  
Via Email to:  
 
rob@gmavsg.org 



Caldershaw Primary 
Castleton Primary 
Elm Wood Primary 
Greenbank Primary 
Harwood Park Primary 
Heybrook Primary & Nursery (South Street) 
Hopwood Primary 
Howard Street Nursery 
Lowerplace Primary 
Meanwood Primary 
Newhey Primary 
Norden Primary 
Parkfield Primary 
Shawclough Primary 
Spotland Primary 
St Edward's CE Primary 
St Gabriel's CE Primary 
St Luke's CE Primary 
St Mary's CE Primary (Balderstone) 
St Peter's CE Primary 
Whittaker Moss Primary 
 
 

2. Which local authority-maintained schools in your council area do not contain asbestos. 
 
RESPONSE 
 
The following local authority-maintained school within Rochdale Borough Council which have 
had no asbestos-containing materials identified via Asbestos Management Surveys, or were 
built in their entirety post-2000 are as follows: 
 
Brownhill - Heights Lane site 
Littleborough Primary 
Redwood Secondary 
Sunny Brow Nursery 
Woodland Primary 
 
We feel that we have fulfilled your Freedom of Information request.  However, please see the 
details on our website if you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to 
your request, wish to make a complaint or appeal against any decision we have made in 
response to your request. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Keith Russell 
 
Keith Russell 
Senior Statutory Compliance Surveyor 
 
 


